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City of Culver 

City Contact List 

City Council 

Bart Carpenter - Mayor / Admin.
E-mail: bcarpenter@cityofculver.net

Luke Middleton – Streets/Stormwater

E-mail: lmiddleton@cityofculver.net
Josh Thody – Wastewater
E-mail: jthody@cityofculver.net
Tim Woods – Buildings/Fire
E-mail: twoods@cityofculver.net

Dave Beck – Safety/Code Enfor.

E-mail: dbeck@cityofculver.net

Chuck Rushing – Parks/Recreation

E-mail: crushing@cityofculver.net

Scott Ough – Public Relations

E-mail: sough@cityofculver.net

              City Contact 

Donna McCormack…541-419-5330

Email: cityhall@cityofculver.net

 

Catch Culver 

P.O. Box 368, Culver, OR  97734 
Phone:  (541) 546-6494   Fax: (541) 546-3624 

Hours:  8:00-12:00 & 1:00-5:00 M-F 
Email:  cityhall@cityofculver.net 

EMERGENCY 
Please call 911 in case of 

an emergency. 

Fire Department……….541-475-7274 
Burn Info Recording..…541-475-1789 
Police Dispatch…….….541-475-2201 
Animal Control……..….541-475-2201 
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Calendar of    
Events

Park Com. Mtg – 6:00 p.m. 10

City Council Mtg – 6:30 p.m. 15

Planning Com. Mtg – 6:00 
p.m.

  16

BINGO at 6:00 p.m. -The 
last one before summer.

  19

Festival of the Land 6/3

Culver Meeting Info. 
Notices, Etc. Sign up for 

City Alerts.

Scholarship Opportunity
CCIG is offer a $500.00 scholarship to a qualifying student.  You are 
required to live in the Culver School District, be a Culver School 
student, home schooled, or attend a different high school.  Culver 
High School applicants may pick up an application at the high school 
office. Others may pick one up at City Hall.

A Note from your Code Enforcement Officer 
 Recreational Vehicle Usage -  The City of Culver is aware many residents in 
Culver own or use camp trailers, fifth wheels, motorhomes and similar recreation 
vehicles to increase the quality of their lives and spend time with family.  It is also 
known that the above types of vehicles are used to provide housing for displaced 
relatives and friends going through hard times.  It is important for Residents and 
property owners to understand the Culver Municipal Code allows for 
recreational vehicle usage within the city however, not without limitation.  Culver 
Municipal Code 8.16.050 (19) allows for the use of Recreational Vehicles by visitors 
on the resident’s lot, for a period not to Exceed 21 days in any consecutive six 
month period.  A tip, set time limitations on the Duration of visitors staying in 
recreational vehicles on your property.  We all need a little help sometimes however 
the usage of recreational vehicles for permanent housing within the City   of Culver 
is not permitted and subject to Abatement. 

Planning Commission Vacancy 
Declared

If you live within the city limits and would 
like to volunteer for the Culver Planning 
Commission, please submit a completed 
application.  The council will interview and 
appoint the position at the May 17th City 
Council Meeting.  The application is 
available at city hall or online at:  
Committee Application   Please call city 
hall at (541) 546-6494 if you have any 
questions.

Election Day is 
May 16th. 

Please don’t 
forget to vote.

Vendors wanted for the Culver 
Crawdad Festival on Aug. 19th.

City Wide Yard 
Sale June 17th.

Call (541) 546-
6494 or (541) 475- 
2350 if you would 
like to have your 
address included 
on the flyers.

mailto:bcarpenter@cityofculver.net
mailto:lmiddleton@cityofculver.net
mailto:jthody@cityofculver.net
mailto:twoods@cityofculver.net
mailto:dbeck@cityofculver.net
mailto:crushing@cityofculver.net
mailto:sough@cityofculver.net
https://www.cityofculver.net/administration/files/culver-committee-application
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Worship Services
 Culver Christian Church 
501 Fourth Ave. 
(541) 546-3301 

Church of the Nazarene 
600 Third Ave. 
(541) 546-3473

  

CULVER FOOD BANK
If you live in the Culver School 
District and need food, please 
contact Joanne at 541-546-
4502 to make arrangements to 
pick up food from our food 
bank.

       Sponsored by C.C.I.G.

The Recycle Center is open 
each month on the first and 
third Saturday from 9:00 to 
12:00 noon. The recycle 
center is located immediately 
west of the rail-road tracks 
on Iris Ave. (on the right after 
crossing the railroad track)  

Please call Dave at 541-379-
1409 for more information.

Fresh to You 
Mobile Food Pantry

3rd Tuesday of each month 
from 3:00 – 4:00 p.m. at the 
H.S. Ag Shop Parking Lot 
Free Food & no proof of ID or 

income required.
Text FRESH2CULVER to 

541-577-1673 for reminders.

 

City Council Meeting – April 17, 2023
Workshop:  Presentation by Tammy Baney with COIC to provide information about the 
services they provide and what is available. CALL TO ORDER, Mayor Bart Carpenter, Tim 
Woods, David Beck, Chuck Rushing, Josh Thody, and Scott Ough were present.  The 
AGENDA https://www.cityofculver.net/sites/g/files/vyhlif7881/f/agendas/agenda_3-20-23.pdf
and CONSENT AGENDA were approved. A Planning Commission Vacancy was declared. 
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS: Citizen’s Input:  Mr. Paul May from Metolius reported he is 
running for election to the Jefferson County ESD board and he is currently the Planning 
Commission Chairman and Municipal Judge for the City of Metolius.  Presentations: A 
special meeting for the Public Purchasing Presentation will be scheduled. Jered Reid 
gave a Presentation on House Bill 3115 and advised an ordinance will be forthcoming to 
address the issues.  OLD BUSINESS : The second presentation of Ordinance 23-03 – An 
Ordinance Adopting Change to Culver Code Chapter 6 – Animals was approved.  NEW 
BUSINESS: Discuss Planning Commission Decision appeal. – Jered Reid explained the 
options available to the council regarding how to proceed with the appeal and the council 
decided to hold and “on the record” process at the next meeting on May 17 th. Provide 
Update and Review Project List – Donna McCormack presented the update on the 
prioritized project list.  Council discussed the process followed to determine the priority and 
how the list was generated.  Concern was expressed about the lack of public input and it 
was suggested the Crawdad Festival would provide a good opportunity to get input. Scope 
of Work for Community Center Concept Plan – Troy Baker and Kimberly Stroup with 
COLE Architects introduced themselves and presented the Scope of Work for the 
Community Center.  They explained what each step would be and why it was important as 
well as what they would provide throughout the project.  The project would provide the city 
with the information necessary to apply for grants and answer important questions such as 
“What would it look like?”, “How much would it cost?”  and “What services would be 
provided?” etc.  The council approved the Scope of Work and asked to include phases so 
the council could review the results to decide if they wanted to continue with the project. 
Review/award auditor services– Donna McCormack presented a summary of the audit 
proposals and the council decided to table the decision until the next meeting so they would 
have more opportunity to review each of the proposals.  REPORTS:  Public Works: Kim 
Symons reported 1) She has been working on an Equipment proposal; 2) The trees have 
been planted around the pavilion and in the park. 3) She is experiencing splash pad issues; 
4) They will be working on the three-year maintenance issues for the sewer irrigation 
system.  5) She has been researching the equipment needed to purchase that will meet the 
long-term needs of the city. 6) Enclosing the east side of the shop is being considered.  Jack 
Ickler reported irrigation water is being turned on and Haystack Reservoir is full.  
Administration, Donna McCormack reported: 1) Requested guidance for the Juneteenth 
Holiday. 2) The city will be working on website policies. 3) Comments received from the 
public regarding the cost to rent the new pavilion. 4) The cost estimate for the city hall tech 
upgrades exceeded the budget so the plan it to proceed right after the first of July. 5) She 
requested vacation in May, the request was approved.  COUNCIL & MAYOR REPORTS:  
Ough indicated he is working on the website. Thody reported a rock chuck is eating the 
wiring on vehicles. Rushing reported the park committee members each have taken on an 
element of the Crawdad Festival.  Beck reported he is attending the COIC meetings and the 
Safe Routes to Schools public input map is available on the website and all comments are 
welcomed.  Woods asked about dogs in the baseball diamond and was told it is not allowed 
for dogs to be at large and the park committee will be reviewing the proposed park 
regulations. Mayor Carpenter had no additional comments.  ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting 
was adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

(The complete minutes of the meeting are available by requesting them from Culver City Hall.)
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